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 The President’s Corner 

 

The windows are open. A gentle spring breeze floats through the house. On this Sunday 

morning, with my second cup of coffee in-hand, I contemplate all the NYSA happenings that I 

am excited to share with you. 

In February, I had the pleasure of meeting with Angelica Infante-Green, our Associate 

Commissioner at NYSED. She agreed that we must strengthen the relationship between 

NYSAFLT and NYSED. We discussed the Seal of Biliteracy and the Common Core Standards. 

She has convened a group of LOTE leaders to start work on a document for LOTE Common 

Core Progressions, which will be a separate document from the Bilingual Progressions. I am also 

pleased to say that she will be attending the Annual Conference in October to address our 

membership. I hope to see you in Rochester! 

In this issue, you will find some great information from our Public Advocacy Committee. 

It has been very active in support of LOTE programs across NYS. In addition to reaching out to 

school districts contemplating program cuts, we also participated in a press conference in 

Albany, organized by NYSUT. There were several spring regional conferences held around the 

state. I encourage you to support your member organizations and regions by attending these 

valuable opportunities for quality professional development (Domain 4). In this edition of 

http://conference.nysaflt.org/2014/
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“Where are they now?” you will learn what 1992 NYSAFLT President Mary Champagne 

Myers is up to. We also highlight the career of NYSAFLT member Erica Kortepeter-Ragan in 

our “Member Spotlight.” 

In this environment, it is challenging enough to juggle a teaching career, continuing 

education, and a family and/or other responsibilities. Volunteering to join a professional 

organization and to serve in some capacity can be a daunting task. However, every organization 

needs fresh blood and new ideas. I was disheartened to learn that the Long Island Languages 

Teachers (LILT) will be going on hiatus for the 2014-2015 school year, due to lack of candidates 

to run for officer positions. It is our responsibility to lead the profession by actively participating. 

What can you do? 

● Renew your NYSAFLT membership prior to June 30th. 

● Register for the Summer Institute and Annual Conference. 

● Send a letter/fax to your elected official to encourage him/her to support increased 

funding for education and LOTE programs. 

● Attend a meeting in your region. 

● Nominate a colleague for an award. 

● Apply for a scholarship or grant. 

● Offer to volunteer for your regional organization. 

● Get involved! 

I would like to recognize some NYSAFLT members who are involved and paying-it-

forward on behalf of this organization. Our Public Advocacy Co-Chair, Diana Zuckerman, did 

an outstanding job of working with NYSUT and the Alliance for Quality Education (AQE) to 

organize the Albany press conference in March. I want to also thank Francesco Fratto and 

Mary Holmes for speaking at this event and to all of the local NYSAFLT members who stood 

with us in solidarity! Thank you to Francesco Fratto for chairing the “2014 NYSAFLT 

Colloquium.” If you did not attend, it was a great event, which included award-winning panelists 

and amazing presenters. Kudos to Alexis Thornton for chairing this year’s Nominations 

Committee. Alexis and her committee worked tirelessly to find members willing to step up and 

serve NYSAFLT in a leadership capacity. We welcome Ana Aguiar-Mady back to the 

NYSAFLT fold. Ana, a former Long Island Director, is chairing this year’s Annual Conference 

Awards Committee. Did you nominate someone?  No?!?  Remember to do so next year. Finally, 

I want to extend my heartfelt gratitude to Abbe Guillet, who was the NYSAFLT candidate for 

the NECTFL Teacher of the Year program. Abbe, a past winner of the Ruth E. Wasley 

Distinguished Teacher Award, represented NYSAFLT proudly in Boston at the Northeast 

Conference. She is a fervent supporter of this association and we are proud to call her one of our 

own shining NYSA stars. 
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As you grade final exams, calculate averages, clean your classroom and do the myriad 

other end-of-the-year tasks before summer starts, please take a moment to read this issue, feel 

inspired by the work of others, pat yourself on the back for all that you have done this year for 

your students, and consider what you can do next year to pay it forward. I wish you all a relaxing 

and adventurous summer. 

If I can be of any assistance to you, please contact me at wanderson@nysaflt.org. 

         Best regards, 

Bill Anderson 

 

NYSAFLT Colloquium 

The Colloquium from a first-time attendee’s point of view 

by JoAnn Duffy Thomasson 

As a first time NYSAFLT Colloquium attendee, I wasn’t really sure what to expect. 

However, knowing Colloquium chair Francesco Fratto, I wasn’t surprised when he kicked off 

the Colloquium by telling us that “LOTE is sexy!”  

After a welcome by COLT President Maureen Geagan, the Colloquium began with a 

panel discussion that included Nancy Ketz, Lillian Carey, Laurie Clarcq and Marina Moran. 

Each of them were able to share their thoughts on four questions related to LOTE and Common 

Core.  

Nancy Ketz reminded us that LOTE has not been “standardless”; we need to learn to 

speak the language of the Common Core. She went on to say that we have a lot to offer to other 

disciplines as we “wrote the book” on listening, reading, writing and speaking. Other classes 

expect students to know how to listen; we TEACH students how to listen! Nancy did encourage 

us to look to our Social Studies colleagues and their “DBQ”s for help on using multiple forms of 

realia in reading. 

Lillian Carey expressed concern that we are going to begin to “stagnate” due to lack of 

professional development. This is a concern that I share. If not for my involvement in 

NYSAFLT, I would have no idea what was happening at State Ed. in regard to LOTE. She sees 

Common Core as an opportunity to ask ourselves what we can do differently so that our students 

leave our programs with the ability to communicate. As it stands now, many students are 

unprepared to function in real life situations in the target language. Common Core encourages us 

to use authentic resources and tasks; these are challenging as they force students to negotiate 

vocabulary they don’t know by using contextual cues. We must think not about what students are 

going to KNOW at the end of a unit, but what they are going to be able to DO.  

Laurie Clarcq emphasized the fact that as language teachers, we don’t just teach a 

subject, we are teaching LIFE, using a language. Every day we ask our students to “be outside 

themselves;” they have to become a different person to speak another language. Our classes also 

provide social and emotional rigor by asking students (teenagers!) to be in class with people they 

mailto:wanderson@nysaflt.org
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Marie Campanaro 

don’t necessarily want to be with and COMMUNICATE with them. The support we give our 

students is as much social and emotional as it is academic. Laurie also stressed the importance 

of our expectations for our students. Every single student in our classroom has the power to 

change the world. If we teach them as if they have that power, it will change things about how 

we teach and will connect us with our students and the world. 

Marina Moran pointed out that second language teachers are excellent literacy teachers. 

Students have been ill-prepared for literacy in life after high school. We teach them the 

communication skills they need to know; persuasion, debate, etc. If students can do this orally 

(think proficiency and regents speaking tasks!), they will be able to do it in writing as well. 

Listening and Speaking have become precursors to writing. Marina stated that LOTE helps to 

develop global citizens. We teach more than a language; we teach culture and global 

perspectives. 

After hearing these very refreshing perspectives, attendees were able to visit the 

exhibitors before attending their chosen workshops. Personally, I picked up some fantastic bi-

lingual books from Barefoot Books!! I found each of the workshops I chose to be informative 

and well-presented. I was able to take something away from each presenter.  

I really enjoyed my time at the Colloquium. It is always good to reconnect with NYSA-

friends and gain some new insight into our profession. To me the Colloquium is a great 

combination of a regional conference and the Annual Conference and it was a great day of 

professional development. I look forward to attending next year!   

 

NYSAFLT Summer Institute 

 Whether you have experienced NYSAFLT’S Summer 

Institute in the past or not, this summer’s line-up is for you! From 

August 5 - 8, on the beautiful SUNY Oneonta campus, LOTE 

professionals from all over NYS will explore, collaborate, learn, teach 

and delve deeply into all aspects of our craft. Take advantage of the 

expertise of our presenters and of the time to actually work on your 

curricular projects. We will focus on every 

aspect of lesson design and revision; present 

workshops specifically geared toward FLES 

teachers; aim to challenge the novice and 

most tech savvy in the computer labs; as well as offer workshops to get 

you (and ultimately your students) moving, laughing and totally 

engaged in learning. For more information or to register, please visit the Summer Institute 

webpage. 

 

 

http://www.nysaflt.org/conferences/summerinstitute/
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Candace Black 

NYSAFLT 97
th

 Annual Conference 

 The 2014 Annual Conference is coming! This year’s annual 

conference theme is “Getting to the Common Core of It: Let NYSAFLT 

Rock Your World!” With a stellar lineup of presenters and workshops 

ranging from technology integration to innovative methodologies, not to 

mention keynote speaker, Yo Azama, 2012 ACTFL Teacher of the Year, 

attendees are sure to come away with great new ideas for their 

classrooms. The conference will be held at 

the Hyatt Regency Rochester on October 

10-11.  Online registration will open up 

soon at www.nysaflt.org. Make sure to 

register early! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

NYSAFLT Professional Support Program 

Are you taking advantage of the benefits of being a NYSAFLT member? Did you know 

that as a member of this organization you have access to the Professional Support Program. 

This service was created to help any teacher (novice to veteran) who is looking for support as 

they embark upon a new endeavor, new teaching assignment, or LOTE-specific challenge. 

These undertakings could include surviving your first year of LOTE teaching, starting a FLES 

program in your school or integrating technology in your classroom after 25 years without it.  

The process to apply is quite simple: Go to the NYSAFLT website under resources and 

click on the Professional Support Program. Then proceed to the Members Only section as 

directed and select Professional Support Program from the pull down menu. Here you will find 

more specific program guidelines and links to application forms for volunteers seeking 

professional support and for volunteers offering to give professional support. We are always 

seeking volunteers willing to offer peer support to their fellow LOTE professionals. So feel 

free to apply to help. If you are requesting professional support, fill out the application, and we 

will work to match you with a volunteer to help you with your specific challenge. For further 

questions on this program please contact Sue Hochmuth. We hope that you will check out this 

NYSAFLT service along with the many other benefits that your NYSAFLT membership 

affords you. 

http://www.nysaflt.org/
http://www.nysaflt.org/professionalsupport.shtml
mailto:shochmuth@nysaflt.org
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Where are they now?? 

 

NYSAFLT is excited to 

introduce this new 

column to NYSAFLT 

News. In each edition of 

the Newsletter, we will 

spotlight one of our past 

presidents to find out 

what he/she is doing 

now and to hear about 

their experience as 

NYSAFLT President. 

 

 

I am Mary Champagne-Myers, Past–President of NYSAFLT 1992. 

The commitment to NYSAFLT in the presidential track was four 

years. The Communicative Approach was raging through curriculums 

and foreign language exams led the way with the “demonstrate your 

skills” testing. NYSAFLT was developing guides for creating 

communicative lessons and helping teachers help students bridge the 

communication gap. We were riding the spiral from Checkpoint A to 

B to C, to AP. The proficiency exams existed and all teachers became 

student’s friends, their host parent in (target country), and host 

brother/sister, asking questions that were appropriate and open ended 

enough for students to give a variety of answers. We had to 

remember that the first response did not count and the student had 

another chance and that yes/no answers were not held against them. 

Our member gatherings were 700-800 for the Annual Meeting, 200 at the Colloquium and 80 at 

the summer workshop. Members appeared in three-dimensional form not via webinar or any of 

that magic. We worked with embassies and consulates for cultural updates. There was more 

funding for that kind of participation. Language learning standards were rewritten and foreign 

languages became known as LOTE. My husband put the Executive Committee on email in 1990. 

One of our members wanted to know what that was going to get us vs. fax!  

After the intensity of those four NYSAFLT leadership years I continued teaching at 

Greece Arcadia HS in Rochester, NY. The connections I made through NYSAFLT gave me 

opportunities to work on Regents exam updating and exam creation along with teacher 

certification exam work. I am now retired (Class of ’08!) and have done some adjunct teaching at 

the Rochester Institute of Technology (RIT). RIT has a $250,000 teaching center in the Wallace 

Library that is teacher Disneyland as far as technology in the classroom is concerned. My 

 

Mary Champagne-Myers  

NYSAFLT President 

1992 
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students used to text me their homework questions. The ad hoc committee I chaired as Past-

President generated some of the changes the organization uses now with planning of the large 

gatherings so that one person is not responsible for the whole event. 

What made my leadership time unique in another way was that during those years I 

remarried and became pregnant and was so at the Annual Meeting I chaired. I have a real NYSA-

baby, Erika, born the December after that meeting. She shopped at her first SAKS five months 

later at the Colloquium in White Plains. She learned how to wave eight months later at the 

summer workshop at Skidmore in Saratoga Springs. There was an Elderhostel on campus and 

she was everyone’s baby. She was, by far, the youngest attendee. She is now 23 and graduating 

with a BS in Pharmacy this year on her way to her Pharmacy Doctorate next May.  

I encourage everyone to consider being an active member of this organization. LOTE 

teachers open the world to their students on so many levels. You become a part of their lives. If 

you travel with them, you all bond in a special way. How do I know? Well, today I had a five-

hour lunch with one of “my kids” who is over 40 and starting a new job as a county manager in 

NYS. Teaching is the best job around. We are always leaning something and if you are having an 

off day and are in a building where students change classes, you can stand out there and watch 

them. I believe everyone would have some good laughs and gather some great energy.  

 

Member Spotlight 

 

The “Member Spotlight” is a new 

feature in our efforts to 

restructure the Newsletter and 

keep you updated on the activities 

of our members. This column will 

highlight the work and 

accomplishments of one of 

NYSAFLT’s members.  
 

This edition’s Member Spotlight focuses on Erica Kortepeter-Ragan, French and 

Spanish Teacher at Allendale Columbia School in Rochester. 

Erica Kortepeter-Ragan is an avid language-learner and language advocate. As a young 

child she always loved teaching and running “school” for siblings and friends. A true global 

citizen, Erica travelled the world with her family to Canada, Europe and the Middle East, the 

result of her father’s university sabbaticals. During high school at Westtown School in 

Pennsylvania she continued her studies of language, including German and Spanish. After 

completing her undergraduate degree at the University of Toronto in Geography and History, she 

went on to complete her B.Ed. at the Faculty of Education at Queen’s University in Kingston, 

Canada. During her undergraduate years she was able to spend several summers studying with 
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New York University in France as well as acting as nanny to a Parisian family on vacation in 

Brittany. 

Her first teaching job was at Lambton Park School in Metro Toronto, where she taught 

French and Drama/Music. She completed her formal FSL certification at York University in 

Toronto. The element of drama was forever infused into her language teaching techniques. In 

Toronto, Erica was a strong advocate within the City of York Women Teachers’ Association and 

held various offices including Social and Political Action Convener. She was very involved in 

the Ontario Modern Language Teachers’ Association (OMLTA), the Canadian “twin” 

organization to NYSAFLT, as well as the International Reading Association. Erica has always 

believed it is very important to belong to professional organizations not only for the camaraderie 

that these organizations offer, but also for the professional growth and opportunities that exist 

within one’s own professional circles. 

After moving to Rochester with her family, Erica worked for two years at the Strong 

National Museum of Play on the Education Staff and later at the Woodbury Preschool. Using the 

Reggio Emilia approach blended with play became an addition to Erica’s natural focus on play 

and language taught with drama techniques. At this time she began to pursue Spanish studies 

once again, this time at Nazareth College. It was her professor Ed Malinak, a fellow NYSAFLT 

member, who encouraged her to come to a NYSAFLT planning committee meeting in the fall of 

2010. After being at home with young children, being a part of a professional language 

organization again was especially meaningful. Membership in NYSAFLT, and in particular 

playing an active part on the NYSAFLT Rochester Regional Conference Planning Committee, 

has given Erica a small and now ever-widening group of professional colleagues across the state 

that she can consult at any time for current pedagogy, advocacy and advice. 

Erica was asked to serve as the Rochester Conference Registrar and did so for almost two 

years. She was then asked to serve as Co-Chair for the next two years. The experience to be both 

Registrar and then Co-Chair were wonderful! The committee became a greater group of 

colleagues that gave incredible support during difficult administrative language choices, which 

many colleagues also face across the state and country. NYSAFLT is unique in including a 

variety of languages. This rich heritage gives much depth to the type of collegial conversations 

that can happen as a member. Erica enjoys being able to go to the conferences and choose from 

multiple languages and country updates. Even examples during workshops given in other 

languages can spark new ideas for one’s current teaching assignment. 

Currently Erica is a French and Spanish teacher for students K-7 at Allendale Columbia 

School, an independent school in Rochester, NY. In her five years teaching there in a 1-1 iPad 

program, she has continued to develop and incorporate play and dramatic lessons into each 

teaching day and treats every day as a new “experiment” and ongoing study in how young 

children and young adults acquire language. Through her membership in NYSAFLT, Erica has 

become an even stronger teacher than she was in Toronto and enjoys incorporating all of the 

lessons she has learned as a member into her classroom. She encourages other members and 

future members to be involved and to do the same! 
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Regional News 
 

Capital-East 

Capital-East member Katie Inhelder and Regional Director Susan Frost hosted 29 

participants at the regional conference “Motivating LOTE Learners at All Levels” held at 

AuSable Valley High School on Saturday, April 5. The keynote address was delivered by Dr. 

Margaret Quéguiner of SUNY Plattsburgh. Workshops were presented by Olaf Carlson, Susan 

Frost, Katie Inhelder, and Sharon Roraback on topics including “Photo Story Project,” “iPad 

Things I Wish I Knew,” “Aligning LOTE to the Common Core Standards,” and “An Immersion 

Day at Your School.” Capital-East Director Maureen Geagan was also in attendance and 

presented the NYSAFLT update. 

Congratulations to Emily Cooper and Jennifer Cornell of Lake George Jr./Sr. High 

School, who were awarded the Charles Zimmerman Memorial Travel Award. The funds were 

used in association with their trip to Costa Rica in April. Students from the trip also presented 

information about Costa Rica to the Lake George Board of Education in May.  

 

 
 

Sharon Roraback speaks about aligning LOTE to the 

Common Core Learning Standard 

Katie Inhelder prepares to present her workshop on Photo 

Story Project 

Ballston Spa CSD held its first international festival on Friday, April 25. ñB. Spa B. 

Globalò featured a World Village with food and cultural displays from international families, 

entertainment, workshops, and childrens’ activities. Organizers Sara Ackroyd and Audrey 

Daniels hope the event will continue to grow in the years to come. 

Capital-East and COLT members were well represented at the NYSAFLT Colloquium. 

Special thanks go to workshop presenters Marisa Bel Ph.D., Bethlehem CSD Supervisor of 

World Languages, Shannon Clegg, Guilderland CSD, and Al Martino, NYSAFLT past 

president, and College of Saint Rose. Thanks also go to Capital-East and COLT conference 

volunteers Michele Bombard, Diana Byron, Machteld DePoortere, Jill Dugan, Susan Frost, 

Maureen Geagan, Katie Inhelder, Margot Kelly, Leslie Kudlack, Sarah Matarazzo, Mike 

Mitchell, and Colleen Sheehan. 
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AATF of CNY 

It’s been “Crunch” time for French teachers in Central New York. To celebrate National 

Foreign Language Week as well as our camaraderie with our hockey-loving neighbors to the 

north, the AATF sponsored an evening with the Syracuse Crunch for students, teachers and all 

francophone friends on March 14. Over 100 fans attended the game and cheered the team on to 

victory. Hand-made signs were very much in evidence and after the game, participants got to 

pose for a picture with goalie Cédrick Desjardins. 

 On April 5, we once again sponsored our Spring Workshop with over 30 members and 

friends in attendance. Belgian native Véronique Bennett enlightened attendees with a lively 

presentation on the history and importance of la Belgique. Fayetteville-Manlius teacher Richard 

Ernst presented on the AIM method of instruction, Accelerative Integrated Methodology. Going 

beyond the TPR method, this procedure has students talking and producing language from day 

one as they learn the language and become involved in presenting a play. The “Chefs d’Or” 

continued their tradition of providing a themed lunch with sandwiches followed by Belgian 

Waffles, made from an authentic recipe. Materials from this workshop can be accessed on our 

website, www.aatfcny.org 

 At our Spring meeting, we also proudly recognized our colleague, Abbe Guillet, who 

this year was a finalist both for New York State Teacher of the Year and ACTFL Teacher of the 

Year. Abbe has been a mentor to all of us, and her philosophy of teaching is best summed up as 

follows: ñWhen I think about what I really want my students to learn in my class, the subjunctive 

and irregular verbs are truly at the bottom of the list. The verb ñto get along with othersò in 

French is ñsôentendreò which literally means óto hear one another.ô I would like my students to 

leave with an interest in other cultures and the ability to listen beyond a personôs accent and 

beyond his dress to truly be able to hear what he is saying. I would like to inspire them to work 

hard to accomplish their goals and to manage their time, to respect deadlines and take pride in 

their work, to be able to work cooperatively in groups, and especially to treat others with 

COLT held its ñMarch Madnessò 

pot luck dinner and swap shop at Draper 

Middle School, Mohonasen CSD, on 

Thursday, March 20. Attendees shared 

ideas for classroom activities and 

technology, as well as a variety of 

international food. 

 

 

Sarah Matarazzo, Mike Mitchell, Colleen Sheehan, 

Margot Kelly, Jeff Brown, Anna Collie, and Whitney 

Bennett at the COLT ñMarch Madnessò event. 

http://www.aatfcny.org/
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kindness and not stand silently by in the face of injustice. In French the word student is óélèveô 

from the verb óéleverô óto raise.ô Is this not the goal of all teachers: to help raise these children, 

to help raise them ñupò higher so that this world becomes a gentler, more compassionate 

place?ò Bravo, Abbe. There is no doubt in our mind as to who is the finest! Chapeaux! 

 To keep up with the activities of our chapter, to access workshop materials and to read 

some of Abbe’s thought-provoking and meaningful responses to her questioners during the 

vetting process for Teacher of the Year, refer to our website. 

 

AATF Rochester 

The newest member organization of NYSAFLT is AATF Rochester. Our primary 

mission as an organization is to promote and support the teaching of French language and 

francophone cultures around the world. We work with AATF headquarters to administer the 

French National Contest each year to recognize students in our local schools enrolled in a French 

program.  This chapter of the American Association of Teachers of French has reinvigorated and 

reinvented itself this year.  With about 25 local members, the chapter is directed by the Executive 

Board comprised of President Lori Anne Heller (Fairport HS), Vice-President Erica 

Kortepeter-Ragan (Allendale Columbia School) and Secretary-Treasurer Candace Black 

(Eastridge HS).  At the 2013 AATF Annual Convention held in Baltimore, President Lori Anne 

Heller accepted the “Outstanding Chapter Award – First Place – Small Chapter” given in 

recognition for excellence in membership recruitment and in the promotion of the study of 

French!  In 2013-14, AATF Rochester has hosted three events including a 

francophone reception in September and two professional development 

workshops in November and April, respectively.  AATF Rochester also had 

a presence at the NYSAFLT Rochester Regional Conference held in March 

at Nazareth College.  Our chapter looks forward to a long and fruitful 

relationship with NYSAFLT through this organizational membership. 

 Please visit our website for more information. 

 

Central 

During the month of March, two LECNY districts held International Festivals in 

celebration of Foreign Language Week. On Wednesday March 19, the LOTE Department at the 

Fayetteville-Manlius Schools combined to host their 7th Annual Foreign Language Festival, 

featuring the talents of their Middle and High School students, music, dancing, food, language 

and other activities in French, Spanish, German and Latin. There was a lip-sync contest, 

"conversation booths," and Latin dance instruction. There was also the World Premiere of the 

2014 LipDub of Kate Stewart's German students (made possible by a LECNY Teacher 

Classroom Grant). What a wonderful spirit of collaboration! 

On Wednesday March 5, the East Syracuse Minoa School District hosted its 5th Annual 

Festival of Nations. The evening is a cultural celebration of ESM’s diversity. A performing arts 

http://www.aatfcny.org/
http://rochesteraatf.wordpress.com/
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arena featured traditional dances and other entertainment. There were booths representing 

nineteen countries and regions that featured cultural food samples, crafts, and activities. 

Representing World Read Aloud Day, the library hosted a variety of storytelling activities. The 

project is a collaboration between ESM’s Foreign Language Department, Foreign Language 

Honor Society, Music Department, Advanced Placement (AP) World History, and Art classes 

and English as a Second Language (ESL) students, as well as staff and parents. 

 

 

LECNY and NYSAFLT honored several central New York students on May 22, at the 

LECNY May Celebration held at the Fayetteville Free Library. These students went above and 

beyond in the LOTE classroom as well as in many other areas. Some students have studied more 

than one language. The celebration is held each year in May and organized by LECNY. 

Congratulations to the following students for their excellence both in the LOTE 

classroom and beyond who are recipients of the LECNY Senior Scholarships. Mary Wilson 

studies Italian at East Syracuse-Minoa Central High School (nominating teacher: Rosanne 

Perla); Julia Norton studies French and Spanish at Jamesville-Dewitt High School (nominating 

teacher: Solace Amankwah); Jennifer Currier studies Spanish and Latin at Auburn High School 

(nominating teacher: Charlene Holmes-Sullivan); Delaney Nolan studies Spanish at West 

Genesee High School (nominating teacher: Jennifer Roethel). 

The NYSAFLT Philip A. Fulvi Awards were awarded to students who have shown 

excellence in the LOTE classroom. Kathryne Szyjkowski, recipient of the Student Scholarship 

Award, studies Spanish and French at Fayetteville-Manlius High School(nominating teacher: 

Sarah Woodward-Jones). Owen Farchione, recipient of the Love of Language Award, studies 

Chinese at Jamesville-Dewitt Middle School (nominating teacher: Ching Hung Hsiao). Each 

teacher spoke about the scholarship recipient and each student also talked about their language 

learning experiences. Student’s families and teachers as well as LECNY members attended the 

celebration.  

 

 

 

Seniors Theresa Christen and Audrey 

Flynn in costume for the Germany 

exhibit at the ESM Festival of Nations. 
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Mid-Hudson/Westchester 

The Association of Language Teachers of Orange, Ulster, Dutchess, and 

surrounding counties, ALOUD, provides over fifteen hours of professional development 

throughout the school year. ALOUD held many workshops at SUNY Ulster this past school 

year. In addition, the “Annual ALOUD/NYSAFLT Conferenceò was held at Marist College.  

 The “Annual ALOUD/NYSAFLT Conferenceò was held on Saturday, April 5 at Marist 

College with the theme ñLOTE: Where Technology and Tradition Meet.ò We were thrilled to 

have two amazing presenters; Al Martino presented ñStaying Relevant/Going Forward: 

Integrating All Four Skills and Culture in a 21
st
 Century Worldò and Dr. Kevin Gaugler from 

Marist College presented ñBy, Buy, Bye the Book: Towards a Self-Organized LOTE 

Curriculum.ò  

 

   

Dr. Kevin Gaugler presents his 

workshop at the ALOUD 

Conference 

Al Martino discusses integration in a 21st 

century world 

Eleanor Dana, Lynn Gore and Bill 

Anderson staff the NYSAFLT table at the 

spring ALOUD Conference at Marist 

College 

Special thanks to the ALOUD planning committee, Dr. Gaugler's students from his 

course at Marist College ("Spanish in a Digital Age") who presented the 21st Century skills that 

are emphasized by the American Council on the Teaching of Foreign Languages (ACTFL) and 

the exhibitors for making our conference such a success. We hope to see even more next year. 

The annual ALOUD Senior Essay Contest closed for entries on May 1. The winners 

were announced and awarded their certificates and prizes at the annual ALOUD dinner that was 

held on Tuesday, May 21.  Check back in the next installment of NYSAFLT News to see our 

winners and read the essay that won first place. 

In other news the ALOUD website is up and running! Many thanks to our webmaster 

John Schepisi. If you would like more information about ALOUD or to become a member, 

please contact Ana Gatta or Jennifer Hunt. 

 

http://www.aloudeducators.org/
mailto:sra-analia@hvc.rr.com
mailto:srtahunt@yahoo.com
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NEWS FROM PoWeRFuL 

PoWeRFuL held its annual Spring Regional Conference (co-sponsored with 

NYSAFLT) on Saturday, March 22 at Putnam Valley High School.  Approximately 45 

educators were in attendance and participated in several workshops.  Workshop topics included 

“How to Create and Integrate Text-Based Writing tasks into the World Language Classroom,ò 

ñThe Sensory Spanish Classroom,ò ñShowcasing the Highly Effective LOTE Teachersô 

Professional Responsibilities and Attributes,ò ñSmart Notebook 11 Brings World Language 

Lessons to Life,ò ñBlended Learning with Edmodo and Blendspace,ò ñFLES ï Keeping it Real 

and Relevant,ò ñFrom the Ground Up: Inspiring Youth Advocacy and Leadership through 

Service.ò   

Bill Anderson, NYSAFLT President, greeted the attendees, gave an update on 

NYSAFLT and urged PoWeRFuL and NYSAFLT members to participate and stay involved.  

Mary Holmes, NYSAFLT Past President, also led a group discussion on CCLS (Common Core) 

and LOTE.   Among the attendees was NYSAFLT FLES Committee Chairperson and nationally 

recognized consultant Harriet Barnett. Workshop presenters included NYSAFLT Directors 

Fabien Rivière (Mid-Hudson) and Robin Thompson (NYC), Gala Handler, Charlene Sirlin, 

John Giannantonio, Taro Gold, Martha Enes Vizcaya, Lyn McLean, Danielle Rosen, Enzina 

Zaino and Eleanor Dana.  There were also several publishers exhibiting including AFS 

Intercultural, Houghton Mifflin Harcourt and EF Education First. 

 

   

Harriet Barnett chats with attendees at 

the PoWeRFuL conference 

NYSAFLT President Bill Anderson 

addresses conference attendees 

Fabien Rivière presents at the 

PoWeRFuL conference 

 

Student submissions for the PoWeRFuL middle and high school contests were displayed 

for participants to view.  Prizes of $100 were awarded to one middle school and one high school 

entry for the most creative and engaging presentation on the benefits of learning a second 

language. Stephanie Albanese's student, Jennifer Pezzolanti received the high school award. 

Erin Garone, Sally Barnes' student, won the middle school division. 

Two PoWeRFuL officers were nominated and accepted nominations for President 

(Alexis Thornton) and Secretary (Charlene Sirlin). 
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According to Alexis Thornton, PoWeRFuL President for 2014, “This was one of the 

best attended PoWeRFuL Conferences to date.  Our attendees were able to take away ideas to 

use the following week in their classrooms!  It is always beneficial to share ideas and concerns 

as a group and the Spring Conference is an excellent vehicle for this.” Our thanks to all the 

presenters, speakers, exhibitors and attendees for their time, dedication and energy in making this 

a successful conference! 

Don’t forget to follow PoWeRFuL on Facebook and Twitter!  Check out the website at 

http://powerfuleducators.com! And be sure to keep up to date on Regional News on the 

NYSAFLT webpage! 

 

NYC-Long Island 

On Friday, April 25, Queens College graciously opened its doors to over one hundred 

and seventy foreign language educators for the Foreign Language Association of 

Chairpersons and Supervisors (FLACS) Conference on a beautiful spring day. Walking the 

picturesque campus with the New York City skyline in the distance, attendees arrived to the 

Powdermaker lobby to register and enjoy a leisurely breakfast amongst colleagues.  

Collegial conversations and networking continued on a stroll over to Kiely Hall where 

Dr. Jennifer Eddy, Assistant Professor of World Language Education, in the department of 

Secondary Education and Youth Services (SEYS) at Queens College and Lilian Carey, 

President of FLACS warmly welcomed their guests. Dr. Andrea Honigsfeld, Professor in the 

Division of Education at Molloy College, delivered the energizing keynote for the conference 

entitled ñEmbracing the Core.ò 

Dr. Andrea Honigsfeld shared her cultural and linguistic journey of 

coming from Hungary and becoming a professor, Fulbright Scholar and 

author of twelve books in the United States. In her inspirational presentation, 

she intertwined photographs, a poem written by Maya Angelou and some 

Hungarian folk songs. At the end of her presentation she raffled off several 

copies of her recently published Corwin Press bestseller: Common Core for 

the Not-So-Common Learner, 6-12 ELA Strategies. 

Participants then selected three workshop sessions, each with five 

workshop offerings, as well as a scheduled time to enjoy a fabulous luncheon. There were a 

variety of timely and informative educational workshops including several on literacy, 

assessment and technology. All workshops centered around the conference theme, “Embracing 

the Core.” 

Keynote Speaker,  

Dr. Andrea Honigsfeld 

http://powerfuleducators.com/
http://www.corwin.com/authors/645426
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Engaging literacy themed workshops included ñA New Way to Teach LOTE: 

Comprehensible Input, Better Outputò presented by Brigitte Kahn, ñCommon Core- Aligned 

Language and Literacy Learning in LOTE/ESL Classesò shared by Dr. Andrea Honigsfeld, and 

ñPresentational Writing for the Common Core LOTE Classroomò offered by Jennifer Nesfield 

and Rob Dennis. Mary O’Meara spoke on “Intentional Instruction to Facilitate Successful 

Interactions with Texts.” 

Roxanne Franquelli-Beras presented an exciting “Hands-on Culture” session and 

Lauren Di Napoli shared “Growing a Strong LOTE program” which provided strategies to 

maintain and sustain LOTE programming. Dan Saitta offered the exploration of ñBlueprints for 

Checkpoint C Speaking.ò  

Informative sessions on assessment included “Whatôs NEW for the 2015 FLACS exam?” 

presented by Laurie Marshall-Lauria, ñThe New AP: Creating Lessons and Activities for the New 

AP Spanish Curriculumò by Pilar Principe-Franco and ñStrategies for Rating Speaking in the 

Interpersonal and Presentational Modesò shared by Amy Pryhocki-Hartnett. 

Inspiring technology-driven workshops included ñThe Flipped LOTE Classroomò presented by 

Dr. Carmen Campos, ñAuthentic Resources for Authentic Learningò offered by Rachel 

Hernandez, and ñSmart Notebook: Help Bring World Language Lessons to Lifeò given by 

Eleanor Dana.    

 

   

Dr. Carmen Campos presents 

 ñThe Flipped LOTE Classroomò 

Lillian Carey, FLACS President, 

addresses coference attendees 

Angélica Infante-Green, 

Office of Bilingual Eduation 
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This wonderful professional development opportunity concluded with greetings from 

Angélica Infante-Green, Associate Commissioner from the Office of Bilingual Education and 

Foreign Language Services. Time was built in for attendees to ask Angélica questions about her 

mission and goals in her new role. Closing remarks were made followed by more raffles!! 

Attendees were grateful for such an enjoyable, enlightening day. Kudos to FLACS president 

Lilian Carey and the entire FLACS board for making this special event possible! 

On April 26 one hundred and eighteen LOTE educators attended the Spring Professional 

Development Workshops sponsored by the New York City Association of Foreign Language 

Teachers (NYCAFLT/UFT). This annual event, held at the UFT Headquarters in Manhattan, 

began at 9 a.m. with breakfast and an orientation presented by the coordinator of this event and 

vice-president of the NYCAFLT Committee, Nunzia Manginelli. Each participant was then 

able to attend two workshops. 

The workshops offered included the following: “Engaging Students through TPRS 

(Teaching Proficiency through Reading and Storytelling,ò “Building Literacy in a Spanish 

Classroom,ò “Sample of Artifacts Applying Danielson's Framework in the Foreign Language 

Classroom,ò “Data Doesn't Have to be a Four-Letter Word: Using Data to Build Classroom 

Community,ò “Creating a Student-Centered Learning Environment to Promote Target Language 

Learning,ò “Communicative Tasks to Enliven the Middle School LOTE Classroom,ò 

“Integrando otras disciplinas (historia e inglés) en la clase de español,ò ñDiscipline Strategies 

for New Teachers and the Danielson Framework,” and “All in a Day's Work, Effective Lesson 

Planning, Effective Teaching and Outstanding Artifacts,  

As the program ended at 1 p.m., it was evident that the ten workshops offered by the 

enthusiastic and knowledgeable LOTE presenters received an overwhelmingly positive response 

from both the new and experienced teachers who were present. One could not fail to be 

impressed by the number of participants who not only submitted their written evaluations, but 

also expressed their gratitude with a verbal "Thank You Very Much" upon leaving for home. The 

NYCAFLT Committee takes pride in its mission to meet the professional development needs of 

so many NYC foreign language educators. 

Following the Spring Professional Development Workshops, the NYCAFLT Planning 

Committee met to begin the planning for the NYCAFLT Annual Professional Development 

Conference, co-sponsored by NYSAFLT, to be held this year on Saturday, November 1 at the 

UFT in Manhattan. 
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Western New York 

The “2014 Rochester Regional Conferenceò was held on Saturday, March 8 at 

Nazareth College. Kudos to regional Co-Chairs Erica Ragan (Allendale Columbia School) and 

Heidi Connell (Canandaigua Middle School) who organized an exciting day of professional 

collaboration for 198 attendees. Keynote speaker Mary Holmes energized all participants with 

her dynamic presentation on “Creativity and the Common Core.ò In addition to the Keynote 

Session A workshop, attendees had the choice of eight additional presentations in 3 workshop 

sessions as well exhibitor sessions, luncheon and amazing raffles. 

Adding great value to attendees this year was the “green” impetus promoted by Candace 

Black, who created a Wikispace for all conference materials to be accessed online and for online 

surveys to be submitted about both the seminars and the conference as a whole. 

During the conference, NYSAFLT added 12 new members to our organization. Welcome 

to new members Abby Bardanis, Michelle Bonanno, Kayla Boyce, Katherine Cala, 

Christina Collins, Shannon Farrell, Jessica George, Sarah Milligan, Jennifer Reekie, Amy 

Spoth, Rachele Traina, and Marisa Vattana.   

On Sunday, April 6, students of Italian, teachers, administrators, school board members, 

friends, family and community members attended the 2
nd

 Annual Ballo Divertentissimo 2014 at 

the Italian American Community Center in Rochester. 220 people enjoyed the afternoon 

celebration of Italian culture with music, dancing and pasta and meatballs prepared by IACC 

volunteers. Franca Cinelli of Gates-Chili High School was the singer with the musical group 

Franco Gallelli & Friends! Franca’s student teacher, Rachel Queenan, even performed the 

Tarantella with her students! This was a great celebration of Italian language, culture and 

community! A wonderful time was had by all. 

The Hamburg Central School district recently welcomed eleven students from Lille, 

France, to Hamburg High School. Hamburg has an ongoing exchange program with l’Ensemble 

Scoalire Thérèse d’Avila in Lille, France. NYSAFLT member JoAnn Duffy Thomasson 

coordinates the exchange between the two schools. Lille students spent ten days living with 

Hamburg families, attending school and discovering the life of an American teenager. More Lille 

students will arrive in the Fall and Hamburg high school students hope to travel to Lille in 2015 

to discover the life of “les ados lillois.”  

Are you looking for summer professional development opportunities but won’t be able to 

make it to the Summer Institute? Check out the 2014 Genesee Region & Tri-County Teacher 

Centers’ Summer PD Offerings available online. There is one foreign language-specific session 

on exploring culture and building literacy with “Poems in the Pocketò on August 14 from 12:30-

3:30 p.m. at Pavilion Elementary School with Beth Slocum and Nancy Stauber. Registration 

deadline is June 18. 

What’s happening in your neck of the woods? Please send your updates so we can get 

them into the NYSAFLT Newsletter and/or follow us on Twitter – NYSAFLT WNY - 

@NYSAFLTW. 

http://www.bataviacsd.org/webpages/gteachercenter/
mailto:easlocum@rochester.rr.com
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Public Advocacy – Washington, D.C. 

Public Advocacy Co-Chairs Diana Zuckerman and Marie Campanaro joined forces 

with Craig Buckstein, Partner and CEO of GenevaWorldWide Interpreting and Translation and 

President of the Association of Language Companies, to visit our state and federal legislators in 

Washington, D.C., on Thursday, May 8. As part of the team assembled by the Joint National 

Committee for Languages and National Council for Languages and International Studies (JNCL-

NCLIS), the three New York delegates urged support for early and continual second language 

instruction in order to meet the challenge of the huge and rapidly growing need for a 

linguistically proficient and culturally competent workforce. Craig addressed the volume of 

critical exchanges his company must satisfy globally each day, and the frequent need to search 

outside of the U.S. to find employees who meet those demands. He cited the critical need within 

our hospitals, courts and criminal justice systems as examples. Diana and Marie emphasized the 

reality that early and continual second language study, coupled with study experience abroad, is 

the path to generate a population ready to meet our nation’s language needs for economic 

growth, national security, and social justice.  

Meetings were held with Legislative Assistants at the offices of Senators Schumer and 

Gillibrand, and Congresswomen Louise Slaughter and Carolyn Maloney. Craig Buckstein 

stressed, "The Language Services Industry has steadily grown in both size and relevance. It has 

never been more important to invest in language education here in the State of New York. If we 

are unable to find locally trained and qualified linguists, we will be forced to foot the bill of 

outsourcing work to other states and countries that emphasize language education. Our goal is 

to provide as many educational opportunities in our state as possible to meet the ever-growing 

demand of our diverse customers. I am excited to be part of a team that recognizes the value of 

language; we will do everything in our power to unite the voices of our representatives with the 

diverse New York State community as a whole to ensure that our children have a broad range of 

career opportunities in the language field."  

The trio was fortunate meet with Congressman Chris Gibson, who voiced his concern for 

our requests and mentioned his support of bills that increase funding for foreign language 

programs and his disdain for the recent policies that force competition federal and state funding 

for educational programs. You can go to http://www.languagepolicy.org/ for updates and to 

contact your legislative representatives. Your voice counts!  

NYSAFLT members in Congressman Chris Gibson’s 19
th

 District are urged to contact 

him and thank him for taking the time to meet with our NYSAFLT delegates personally as well 

as for his support on these critical second language issues. Address your emails via his Assistant: 

Rebecca.shaw@mail.house.gov. 

http://www.languagepolicy.org/
mailto:Rebecca.shaw@mail.house.gov
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Craig Buckstein, Partner and CEO of GenevaWorldWide 

Interpreting and Translation and President of the Association 

of Language Companies; Diana Zuckerman, NYSAFLT Public 

Advocacy Chair; and Marie Campanaro, NYSAFLT 2nd Vice 

President and Public Advocacy Chair at the Capitol Building 

in Washington, D.C. 

Craig Buckstein, Diana Zuckerman, NYSAFLT Public 

Advocacy Chair; Rebecca Shaw, Senior Legislative Assistant; 

Congressman Chris Gibson, 19th District, NY; Marie 

Campanaro, NYSAFLT 2nd Vice President and Public 

Advocacy Chair 

 

Public Advocacy – Albany 

The NYSAFLT Officers and Public Advocacy Committee participated in a press 

conference highlighting the importance of foreign languages and the arts on Wednesday, March 

19 in the NYS Capitol in Albany. Click here to view the video of this event. NYSAFLT was 

pleased to work with the New York State United Teachers (NYSUT) and the Alliance for 

Quality Education (AQE) to urge legislators to increase funding to public schools to maintain our 

invaluable programs. Speakers included President Bill Anderson, President-Elect Francesco 

Fratto, Past President Mary Holmes and Public Advocacy Co-Chair Diana Zuckerman.  

We would like to thank these NYSAFLT speakers, members who attended to show 

LOTE support and members who emailed stories about their programs to share at the event. We 

are looking forward to continuing to work with NYSUT and AQE to support foreign language 

learning in NYS. . If you would like to get more involved in our advocacy efforts, please contact 

Marie Campanaro and Diana Zuckerman at advocacy@nysaflt.org.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1xPZg4M8UMs
http://www.nysut.org/
http://www.aqeny.org/
http://www.aqeny.org/
https://us-mg5.mail.yahoo.com/compose?to=advocacy@nysaflt.org
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Billy Easton, Executive Director of the Alliance for Quality 

Education, speaks out in Albany for the value of foreign 

languages and the arts in our public schools 

NYSAFLT members go to the New York State Capitol to urge 

legislators to provide funding that supports foreign language 

programs and the arts 

 

 

 

National Network for Early Language Learning 

July 11-13 in Glastonbury, Connecticut is the place to be if you are involved with or are 

a friend of early language learning! The NNELL Summer Institute is back by popular demand 

and we want to encourage you to join us for what is anticipated to be an amazing professional 

development event. Victoria Gilbert, Barbara Lindsey, Paul Sandrock, Mary Lynn Redmond, 

Helena Curtain and Dr. Manuela Wagner are all scheduled to present on a wide variety of 

topics. Visit http://nnell.org/conferences/summer_institute to view all of the pertinent 

information and to register today! For the NNELL Summer Institute Flyer, click here! 

Download, print, share and post on social media sites to let all of your colleagues and friends 

know about this very special event. 

  

http://nnell.org/conferences/summer_institute
http://nnell.org/conferences/summer_institute/docs/flier/2014/summer_institute_2014.pdf
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Announcements 

NYSAFLT Announces 2014 Winners 

Congratulations to the following NYSAFLT members who have won a NYSAFLT 

award, grant or scholarship for 2014! Read about their upcoming adventures and creative 

classroom activities. There are more awards, grants and scholarships to be given out this year. 

Will you be the next NYSAFLT winner? Check the calendar on page ? or the Awards page of the 

NYSAFLT website for upcoming deadlines. 

The NYSAFLT Post-secondary Scholarship is awarded annually to a NYSAFLT member 

who is pursuing a graduate degree in foreign language education and/or a post-baccalaureate 

certification program, or to an outstanding undergraduate student pursuing a degree in foreign 

language education. Rachel Reid, an undergraduate student at the State University of New York 

at Oswego majoring in Adolescent Spanish Education, was awarded this scholarship based on 

her impressive academic credentials, extracurricular activities and honors. Rachel was nominated 

by Dr. Joanne O’Toole, Assistant Professor, Curriculum & Instruction Modern Language and 

Childhood Education at SUNY Oswego. Dr. O’Toole lauded Rachel for her genuineness, her 

strong interpersonal skills, and her passion for becoming an excellent Spanish teacher. Rachel 

served as the peer advisor to the incoming first-year advisees in Modern Language Education 

and Dr. O’Toole commended Rachel on her initiative, creativity, and leadership with these 

students. 

The Charles Zimmerman Memorial Travel Award is awarded to a NYSAFLT member 

who travels with students. The funds are intended to finance an extra activity during the trip in 

order to help make the trip a more memorable one for the students. This award memorializes 

Chuck Zimmerman, past NYS French and Spanish teacher and NYSAFLT member, who 

believed that traveling abroad with students is a wonderful way to enhance students’ language 

skills and to broaden their cultural horizons so they can enhance their language acquisition 

and/or cultural knowledge in the target language. Jennifer Cornell and Emily Cooper, Spanish 

teachers at the Lake George Jr./Sr. High School, have been awarded Zimmerman Travel Award 

to travel with their high school students to Costa Rica. They stated that their students are 
excited to put their language skills to the test in an authentic and adventurous setting. 

The NYSAFLT/AATI Cultural Scholarship in Italy is awarded to a member of 

NYSAFLT and the American Association of Teachers of Italian (AATI) to study at the 

Università per Stranieri di Perugia in Italy during the summer. It is awarded to an outstanding 

teacher of Italian whose greatest qualification is excellence in the classroom and who 

distinguishes himself/herself as a promoter of Italian studies both in the classroom and in the 

community-at-large. Francesca Amedeo, an Italian teacher at Ossining High School, has been 

awarded this scholarship. Francesca will see and hear the language in a cultural context and 

view the art and architecture that are part of Italy’s history. These cultural experiences and 

knowledge, garnered from her studies in Italy, will allow Francesca to make her classroom 

come alive for her students. 

http://www.nysaflt.org/awards/
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The NYSAFLT Cultural Scholarship in Mexico is awarded to a NYSAFLT member to 

study for two weeks at the Cemanahuac Institute in Cuernavaca, Mexico. This scholarship was 

generously donated by the Cemanahuac Educational Community. For more information on the 

Cemanahuac Educational Community and their program offerings, please visit their website. 

Susan Knight, a Spanish teacher in the Edmeston Central School District, has been awarded the 

NYSAFLT Mexico Cultural Scholarship. Susan will use this scholarship to inspire her students 

to think about the world and promote their study and interest in Spanish. She will share this 

unique opportunity with her classes through stories, photos, readings, and realia that she will 

garner through her studies at the Institute. Susan also plans to write a blog to communicate with 

her students and the community about her daily adventures in Mexico. 

The NYSAFLT Cultural Scholarship in South America-Peru is awarded to a NYSAFLT 

member to study for two weeks at the Academia Latinoamericana de Español in Cusco, Peru. 

This scholarship was generously donated by the Academia. For more details on the program and 

its offerings, please visit their website. Virginia Sobota, a Spanish teacher at the Mexico 

Academy and Central Schools, has been awarded this scholarship. Virginia will use this 

experience to bring the magic of the Peruvians and their culture to her students. The photos and 

stories that she intends to acquire through her studies at the Academia will allow her students to 

discover, think about and discuss the people and activities in Cusco. 

The Philip A. Fulvi Student Scholarship Award for Excellence in Foreign Language 

Study is given to a high school senior in each NYSAFLT region with a foreign language average 

of 90% or better. Caitlin Reiger, a Spanish student at Garden City High School, won for the 

NYC-LI region. Her nominating teacher, Marie Nuzzi, stated that Caitlin has that unique 

wisdom to understand that learning Spanish, or any language, is not an end to itself, but rather, 

the vehicle for something greater. Kathryne Szyjkowski, a French student at Fayetteville-

Manlius High School, won for the Central region. Her nominating teacher, Sarah Woodward-

Jones, stated that Katie attacks activities that excite her with fervor and pushes herself to speak 

French whenever possible. The winner in the Capital-East region is Mirissa O’Neill, a French 

student in the Ausable Valley Central School District. Her nominating teacher, Miriam 

Worthington, wrote that Mirissa’s enthusiasm and love of French have been a gift to her. 

The Philip A. Fulvi Student Recognition Award is given to one high school senior in each 

NYSAFLT region with a strong interest in and love of languages. Leigh-Ann Wenzel, a French 

student in the Ausable Valley Central School District, won for the Capital-East region. Her 

nominating teacher, Miriam Worthington, wrote that Leigh-Ann is a very deserving student 

and has shown her love of the French language and culture through her studies and actions. The 

winner in the Mid-Hudson/Westchester region is Austin Beaudette, a French student at 

Saugerties High School. His teacher, Lynn Gore who stated that Austin is extremely helpful, 

tries hard to succeed and participates regularly in French class, nominated him. 

The Philip A. Fulvi Love of Language Award is given to an outstanding 8th grade student in 

each NYSAFLT region. Emily Luna, a Spanish student at Canandaigua Middle School, won for the 

Western region. Her nominating teacher, Gabbi Seeber, stated that Emily stands out above the 

http://www.cemanahuac.com/
http://www.latinoschools.com/
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crowd with both her knowledge and enthusiasm. The winner in the Mid-Hudson/Westchester 

region is Kira Daniels, a French student at Saugerties High School. Her nominating teacher, 

Lynn Gore, wrote that Kira’s love of learning French contributes to her love of teaching. Aaron 

Pradhan, a French student in the Farnsworth Middle School, won for the Capital-East region. His 

teacher, Corina Baugh, who praised Aaron’s talent and devotion to language learning, 

nominated him. The winner in the Central region is Owen Farchione, a Chinese student, at 

Jamesville-DeWitt High School. His nominating teacher, Dr. Ching Hung Hsiao, wrote that 

Owen always puts his love of learning into action, and his work is consistently excellent both in 

and out of class. Harrison Ernest, a German and Latin student at Garden City Middle School, 

won for the NYC-LI region. His German teacher, Judith Hecker, who stated that Harrison is 

willing to take on new challenges (including speaking in public in German!) and is always happy 

to share his knowledge, nominated him. 

Congratulations again to all of the winners mentioned above! If your interest has been 

piqued, go to the Awards page for more information on any of the NYSAFLT awards, grants or 

scholarships.  

Announcement: Scholarships Available 

NYSAFLT offers many professional opportunities for teachers and professors to travel 

abroad, attend conferences, have ideas or projects funded, and be lauded for their website or 

departmental work. Below are upcoming deadlines: 

June: 

APPLY for a Summer Institute Scholarship. $200 is awarded to defray the costs of 
attending the Summer Institute August 5-8 at SUNY Oneonta. This year’s theme is ñDelving 
Deeper into Highly Effective LOTE Instruction.ò Deadline: June 30. 

August:   

APPLY for an Annual Conference Scholarship. Four scholarships are awarded to first-

time Annual Conference attendees. This year’s Conference will be held October 10-11 at the 

Hyatt Regency and Rochester Riverside Convention Center. The award consists of registration 

fees and one Friday three-hour workshop. Deadline: August 15. 

Rolling Deadline: 

APPLY for a Hahn FLES Teacher Incentive Grant. $300 is awarded to support school 

projects and teacher efforts that are related to the improvement and/or expansion of a FLES 

instructional or extra-curricular program in a class, school or school district.  

Submitting an application for a scholarship or grant enhances your curriculum vitae and 

the professional domain of your APPR. Winning allows you to showcase the talent within the 

LOTE department in your district or university (think advocacy). Most importantly, we grow as 

individuals in the profession that we love! Visit http://www.nysaflt.org/awards/ for more 

information and APPLY! 

 

http://www.nysaflt.org/awards/
http://www.nysaflt.org/awards/
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Congratulations 

 SUNY Cortland recently received an ACE award in recognition of its work in 

internationalization that included the FLTEACH project. The "Leaders in Internationalization 

Through Technology Award" is part of a new program sponsored by Asahi Net International 

(ANI) that aims to recognize and promote the use of technology to enhance institutional 

internationalization and global competence among students at U.S. colleges and universities. 

 

 

 

NYSAFLT Call for Papers 

The Language Association Journal needs you! Submissions for the next issue are due 

October 1. The theme is: “Collaborative Colleagues Promoting the Profession.ò How do we 

support each other to keep up-to-date on best practices for teaching LOTE? Whether you are part 

of a large department or you're the only LOTE teacher in your school, where do you go for 

opportunities to challenge your oral proficiency in the language you teach? Are you a 

cooperating teacher or supervisor? What do you do to welcome new teachers into the profession? 

We would love to hear from you.  

The Language Association Journal is the official peer-reviewed journal of NYSAFLT 

and is published two times per year. It has a thematic approach and welcomes a spectrum of 

submissions ranging from scholarly articles to teacher-to-teacher exchanges regarding language 

learning and acquisition, instruction, curriculum, assessment, policy, advocacy, teacher 

education, and other areas of professional interest to language educators. Please contact 

nysafltjournal@nysaflt.org for submission guidelines or to submit your manuscript. 

 

 

 

 Message from the Editor 

As we wrap up another school year, I would like to wish you all a 

relaxing yet productive summer! Thank you to all who contributed to 

NYSAFLT News this year. I hope our members have enjoyed the new 

additions to the newsletter; remember to send any suggestions you might 

have for a Member Spotlight segment. Thanks for reading, have a great 

summer, and keep those regional updates coming; I can’t wait to see what 

NYSAFLT has in store for the fall!  

http://www.acenet.edu/news-room/Pages/American-Council-on-Education-SUNY-Award-Leaders-in-Internationalization-Through-Technology.aspx
mailto:nysafltjournal@nysaflt.org
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NYSAFLT Cards  

 

 

 

ffffffffffffffffff 

 

Congratulations to 

 

Deb Carlson  

 

NYSAFLT Past President, on your 

retirement. 

 

 

 Good luck with the “rewiring!” 

 

 

From: 

Bill Anderson 

 

 
ffffffffffffffffff 

ffffffffffffffffff 

 

Congratulations to 

 

Carmen Campos , 

Ed. D.  

 

on your retirement. 

 

 

 You deserve it!!! 

 

 

From: 

Bill Anderson 

 
 

ffffffffffffffffff 

Are there people whom you would like 

to recognize or honor? You can now send 

greetings, words of comfort, or any other 

sentiment with a NYSAFLT card. For a 

minimum of $5.00 per card, we will print 

your message to indicate that a donation 

has been made. These will be published in 

the NYSAFLT News and will benefit the 

teacher travel scholarship. Cards may be 

obtained by going to www.nysaflt.org and 

clicking on “Donate” or by sending a check 

(made payable to NYSAFLT) to: 
 

 NYSAFLT Headquarters 

2400 Main Street 

Buffalo, NY 14214-2364 

ffffffffffffffffff 

 

Congratulations to 

 

Linda òla locaó 

Zusman  

 

NYSAFLT Past President, on your retirement. 

 

 

 You have earned it!!! 

 

 

From: 

Bill Anderson 

 
ffffffffffffffffff 

http://www.nysaflt.org/
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 Mark Your Calendars 

June  

6  Deadline: Summer Institute Scholarship Applications  

23-24 Board of Regents Meeting  

 

July  

8-11  AATSP Annual Conference (Panama City, Panama)  

10-11  Board of Regents Meeting  

19-22  AATF Annual Conference (New Orleans, LA)  

 

August  

1  Deadline: September Newsletter submissions  

4-5 Executive Committee and Financial Management  

5-8  Summer Institute (Oneonta, NY)  

15  Deadline: Annual Conference Scholarship Applications 
 

The NYSAFLT News is published by the New York State Association of Foreign Language Teachers, 

Inc. 

NYSAFLT, Inc.     
2400 Main Street     

Buffalo, New York 14214     

Telephone: (716) 836-3130     

Fax: (716) 836-3020     

www.nysaflt.org 
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